
AGENDA

UCOL Meeting Thursday 28 February 2019, 7.30pm

Centre for Sustainability seminar room – 563 Castle St

Chair:	Min					Notes:	Karen

Apologies:	Gay, Warren, Catherine, Rainer & Marianne, Rosemarie & Maurice, James & Jess, Rosemary & Michael

Present:	Sander & Karen, Min, Maria, Sara, Frances & Sandy, Pauline, Michael, Anne, Alex, Donald & Miriam, Susan, Sue, Mike, Tim, Claire, Dennis, Jan


Minute 1:  We agree to use 0.4 roofing iron in all units and common house, for cost saving.  
All Green 

Minute 2:  We agree to re-roof the common house except for the dining room. 
All Green

Minute 3:  We authorize the PCG to make an appropriate decision regarding the skylights (clear-stories).  
All Green 


Round of appreciations 
Foundation finally goes ahead. 
Appreciate having meetings fortnightly.
Those turned up for the induction day.

Minute of Record - Indication Day 
We had held an induction last Saturday on 23 Feb 2019 – 2pm, at the seminar room in Centre of Sustainability.  There were four interested parties: Linda Gilbert from Wellington (on skype), Karen O’Neill, Martin and Astrid, and Jackie Tagg and her son. 
Quite of number of co-housing shareholders attended including Catherine, Jan, Karen and Sander, Rainer, Min, Tim, Frances and Sandy, Jess, Sara, and Maria. We had a social afternoon tea and some chat with the interested parties. 

Update after Induction day 						               Francis/Anne
Frances received an email from Martin & Astrid (the German couple). They think that the price is a bit high, especially given they cannot access to their Kiwi Saver for the first payment. Frances forwarded the email to Catherine to follow up.
An email from Jackie Tagg that they decline the offer, as they prefer a unit with ground floor access. Anne suggested she will suggest they can go on to the waiting list for the event a ground floor access unit becomes available. Anne will also follow up with Karen O’Neill and Linda Gilbert. 



PCG site report 										PCG
Refer to the PCG site meeting report prepared by Stefan and email sent out by Maria:

· PCG had a site meeting last Thursday to start the process of groundworks remediation. 
· Builders/QS/Contractors and Geotech discussed their plan forward for the coming weeks.
· Last Friday the Resource consent was approved to undertake earthworks.
· As requested by DCC, before the start of the groundwork, Anne has delivered letters to 21 letterboxes of the neighbours. The letter was prepared by Stefan and signed by Anne. 

Maria clarified to Anne that S&W will invite the archaeologist to come back.
Anne suggested that in the future meetings, Chairman/note-taker can include the site meeting report when circulating the agenda, instead of others like Maria having to repeat it. 

Ground Remediation and Roof 							            Maria 	
We have received the quote from Stefan for the roof, which included everything except the roof on the front part: 
“To remove old roof and clerestories, frame in & ply where old clerestories have been removed then reroof the Common House in 0.4 Corrugate & 407 Fire Retardant Building Paper would be an Additional Cost of $53,615.00 + GST. “ 
[bookmark: _GoBack]A cost saving option was suggested: To change the roof cladding from 0.55 to 0.40 on the High & Alva Street Roofs would be a Cost Saving of $10,000.00 + GST. With the $10k cost saving of changing to thinner roofing sheet, the net extra cost of re-roofing the common house will be $43k (instead of $50k)
Rainer’s email stated that houses normally are covered in 0.4 mm. Tim advised the 0.55mm was mistakenly suggested by S&W which is for commercial standard. There seems to be no difference in Warranty by the manufacturer for .55 and .4 roofing iron: both to be 30 years against rust and 18 years for the paint. The group agrees to take the cheaper option: change to .4mm thickness at a cost saving of $10,000. 
Minute 1:  We agree to use 0.4 roofing iron in all units and common house, for cost saving.  
All Green 

Minute 2:  We agree to re-roof the common house except for the dining room. 
All Green

Skylight
The group feels that the decision on whether to retain one of the clerestory (skylights) or re-roof that part can best be taken by the PCG in conjunction with the builders. We suggest having the PCG team to check with S&W and then make the decision that is cost effective. 
Minute 3:  We authorize the PCG to make an appropriate decision regarding the ‘skylights’.  
All Green

BCG report 										BCG 
No update – will have an update next meeting.	
					                                                 				
"To Do" list progress 	

· Unit numbering system			 				      
During the week, a few members shared their opinions through email. The group tend to prefer having a simpler system – just 3 letters – A, M and H which H covers all units including upper units. 
Majority of the group agree we can adopt this unit numbering system: M(1-3), A(1-6), H(1-15), with site address as 25 Alava Street. 
We do not want to use ‘U’ as it can confuse people that it means ‘unit’. Min does not want to have a ‘4’ in her title. Rainer said it might be preferable to avoid ‘13’ in the whole numbering system. Tim said it would be nice to have a single letter and a single digit.
As we cannot make a conclusion tonight, Tim will try to display unit numbering options in a diagram so people can have an idea on how it will look like, and then we can make a decision next meeting. 

There was also discussion regarding the placement of letter boxes. Some prefer to have it placed near their unit, and some prefer having the centralized mail box area. 
Frances stated we might need to consult the post office, as we only have one address, not sure if the postman will deliver to multiple letter boxes. For parcel delivery, we normally can arrange that with the courier how this should be delivered.  Some also suggested as a community, we should be able to arrange neighbours to help to pick up, regardless of where it will be delivered. Tim will check if there’s a constraint regarding placement of letterboxes.

· Flooring for the mid-level				                                    Sander/Tim 
Tim is still working on it.

· Kitchen Formica (kitchen benchtops)							PCG
Part of the kitchen design and Catherine thinks that we should really make the decision now as it will affect how she choose the flooring.
Tim suggested we add that on the household selection spreadsheet, so people get to choose the colour. Sander will check on this. 
Update after the meeting: Tim now has a sample book for this from S&W where they have noted which colours are the same price as what they have quoted and which ones would be an upgrade. There are quite a few samples. We could wait until the next meeting and Tim can bring this along. We can at that point gauge which options people favour and add them to the list.
· Flooring
Sue raised the issue of flooring supplier, given the service we’ve received. Tim said he could partially understand given all our visits and questions. We concluded it is best to approach the flooring centre through S&W. If we approach the centre perhaps best to do so as an ordinary customer.
Tim will check through S&W to get samples of the two vinyl ranges and one carpet range. Sara also mentioned Paul from Flooring Centre is on our case and said our range will change. 

· Appliances selection 
There is one very cheap item on the list we have, the $215 Range hood item from F&S, was not showing up on their website- Sara has contacted F&P and they said because it’s a commercial model and Sara has updated the spreadsheet accordingly.

For fridges, it is perhaps best to know how many we need so F&P can give us a quote based on this number. Sara will send an email to remind the group to fill in the spreadsheet for group buying of appliances (that are not needed for the build) incl fridges/freestanding microwaves/washing machines, so we can work out a total number for Sara to follow up. They are displayed on the second sheet of the online Google spreadsheet named Custom Choices. 
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1MUVuwH00hzQfu7v_MPmA9qnZVesmlP7cMievjQhN1Yg/edit#gid=0 
		

 
Open forum

· We found out Helen our lawyer is no longer with the law firm but the group has not received any official notification. The group think it is important we need to clarify with the firm, and we should double check if we are working with Helen only, or the law firm. Anne will follow up on this. 

· Naming the site: 
· Donald mentioned we can consider asking Tangata Whenua (Otakou) to gift us a name, which might be meaningful. Sue reminded the group historically we bought the land from Ngai Tahu and they may have chosen our bid because of our letter of intent. The name given will come with some sort of explanation, making it quite meaningful and relevant.
· Claire reminded us we want to be very careful when inviting Tangata Whenua for suggesting a name, what do we do if we don’t like the name? 
· Tim expressed he preferred a name that is simple and functional and not ideological.
· The group has decided we will add this item on the to-do list. A group can organize this process, collect opinions, do brainstorms or do some research about the history to develop this. Anyone is invited to put their name on the To Do spreadsheet. https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1H0NKzfH9NQXamP-Hx6HyrS0hvkhZ_TFpfl6TVAPcbOM/edit#gid=0 
· Sue is happy to go through some older minutes to see if we have some information how we tried to get the name in the past.




Meeting closed at 9:20pm. 
















